MINUTES OF A CAUCUS MEETING OF THE BOARD OF

COMMISSIONERS OF THE TOWNSHIP OF HADDON, IN THE 

COUNTY OF CAMDEN, NEW JERSEY, HELD ON SEPTEMBER 18, 2012,

 IN THE MUNICIPAL BUILDING AT 7:00 PM.
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A caucus meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the Township of Haddon was convened in the Municipal Building, 135 Haddon Avenue, Westmont, NJ on Tuesday, September 18, 2012 at 7:00 PM.

Mayor Teague requested all stand for the flag salute

Mayor Teague announced that Chapter 231, Public Law 1975 requires adequate notice of this meeting be provided specifying time, place and agenda.  This was done by placing Annual Notice in the Courier-Post and Retrospect Newspapers and by posting on two bulletin boards in the Municipal Building.

          ROLL CALL:
Mayor Teague


Present
                               

Commissioner Foley


Present
                               

Commissioner Dougherty

Present
Eric Riso, Esq., Greg Fusco, P.E., Kate Burns, Mark Cavallo, Jim Stevenson, Martin Blaskey, Lee Palo, Bonnie Richards and Darlene Alfonsi were present.
Commissioner Foley moved, seconded by Commissioner Dougherty that the Minutes of the Caucus Meeting held on August 21, 2012 be approved, with all members voting in the affirmative.
Commissioner Foley moved, seconded by Commissioner Dougherty that the Minutes of the Regular Meeting held on August 28, 2012 be approved, with all members voting in the affirmative. 
ORDINANCE(S): (for consideration September 25, 2012)
RESOLUTIONS (for consideration September 25, 2012)
#2012-156- Bill Resolution

#2012-157 - Authorizing the Tax/Utility Collector to Process Posting Corrections and 

                    Various Other Adjustments and Deductions

OTHER BUSINESS:  (for consideration September 25, 2012)
· Amended Raffle License for Paul VI (Change in Date)
DEPARTMENT REPORTS
Greg Fusco, PE reviewed the Engineer’s Report for September 18, 2012 along with Trash Bids and Recommendation.  The Mayor reported that the project on West Park Blvd is being done by Camden County on an emergency basis.  Greg Fusco and Jim Stevenson met with the County due to the fact that they felt the bridge created a hazard.  The County sent engineers out to take a look and decided to start the work immediately which is why the project is being done now.  This project will take approximately three months and will have a significant impact on traffic patterns.  There was also a concern by the Westmont Fire Department regarding access along Chestnut and therefore they are blocking it off during the day so that nobody parks in the street.  Although this is a significant inconvenience it is absolutely necessary.
Public Works, Water/Sewer Department:   Jim Stevenson reported that he talked to the contractor for the public works facility and it looks like the footings should be going in next week.  The steel structure for the building will be delivered sometime next week.  He talked to the Production Manager for the new leafers that we purchased and it should be arriving around the third week of October.  We will start seeing leafers out around October 1st to help with the Storm water Management.  The new swing set was installed in West Collingswood Heights as was mulch, the location had to change slightly.  We also met with a company that would like to demo a pump for us, which is less likely to clog.  We would receive a 30 day trial period and if we wanted to purchase the pump it would be approximately $5,500.00.  Jimmy reported that he would send the contract to Stuart’s office for review.  Greg Fusco reported that Public Works has been going around fixing potholes with the new equipment purchased by Haddon Township and the feedback has been very positive.
Tax Assessor:   Martin Blaskey reported that the Assessor’s Office is still working on the added assessments and they are also trying to get the tax maps ready for the turn of the year.
Construction Office:  Bonnie reported that the Offices in the Annex Building are in desperate need of a copy machine and she has provided the Mayor and Commissioners with quotes along with a quote from Ricoh which is under the state contract.  Color is a necessity.
The following resolution was verbally approved with a motion by Commissioner Dougherty, seconded by Commissioner Foley, all members voting in the affirmative.

#2012-155 –  Authorize proposal from Ricoh, under State Contract for a Color Copy Machine for the Annex Building Offices in the amount of $188.66 per month for a 48 month lease. 

BID/Town Events:  Kate Burns reported that the Township Luau received positive response and approximately 748 tickets were sold.  Coming up on September 29th is the 23rd Annual Block Party from 12 PM until 6 PM.  The BID is moving foreword with façade grants and buildings have started being painted.  All Star Karate Kids is opening this month.  Cy Goldberg from Haddon Shots is also doing façade improvements.  Landscapers should be out in the next week to change out the seasonal flowers.  Westmont Farmers Market is doing well.  October 10th is the Fall Festival. Kate reported she found an arts grant which if Haddon Township qualifies can be used for murals and outdoor furniture.  The Mayor reported that Saddlertown Day is scheduled for September 22, 2012.  
DISCUSSION ITEMS:

· Authorize Award of 2013 Police Interceptor
· Imposition of Lien on Multiple Properties for Lawn Maintenance
· Refund Bingo License and Raffle License Fees to St. Rose of Lima due to change in venue in the amount of $40.00
· Refund Raffle License Fees to St. Joseph the Worker Parish in the amount of $40.00
· Governing Body Certification of the Annual BID Audit with Group Affidavit for Year Ending 12/31/2011
· Chapter 159 Revenue for Historic Trust Grant
· Chapter 159 Revenue for Safe and Secure Grant
GENERAL DISCUSSION

· Appointment of Seasonal Leafers
· Copy Machine for Construction, Planning, Fire Marshall, Civic, BID, and Rent Control
· Amend Salary Ordinance for Municipal Court Judge Salary from $11,000 to $15,000
· Best Practices Checklist 
Commissioner Foley reported that he was working with the Office of State Comptroller.  He stated that some months ago the Township went through an audit for procurement of their healthcare and one of the concerns was the way the Township went about securing a broker.  The State Comptroller’s Office made five recommendations:
1. Consider State Health Benefits
2. Consider paying fixed commissions to brokers

3. Consider asking brokers to list commissions on monthly invoices

4. Follow the Pay-to-Play Laws

5. Provide the necessary resolutions

Commissioner Foley reported that the Township has been doing the last two since the hiring of Conner Strong.  He stated he is recommending that we consider the rest and next week he will present a Corrective Action Plan to the board.

There being no further agenda business, Commissioner Foley moved to open the meeting to the public, seconded by Mayor Teague, with all members voting in the affirmative.

Bill Duhart, 11 West Coulter Avenue, Collingswood, NJ – Mr. Duhart reported that he was the Editor of the Haddonfield Patch. The Haddonfield Patch is an Internet News Service in Haddonfield and in this area.  There are 75 in NJ and 800 plus nationwide.  On September 27th, the Haddonfield Patch will be starting coverage of Haddon Township.  Mr. Duhart reported that the Haddonfield Patch is here for the community and one of the features of the site is that it is interactive.  Residents can utilize the site to discuss items or comment on stories.  Town events can be posted on the site.  Residents can post birthday announcements or other personal events on the site.  The site is Haddonfield.Patch.com. The new site will be called haddonpatch.com and will cover Haddon Twp. and Haddonfield.
The Mayor informed Ms. Baile that after she requested the Township Amend the Chicken Ordinance at the last meeting that he referred the ordinance to the Environmental Commission for review and when it gets returned, the Board of Commissioners will look at it again.
There being no further comments from the public, Commissioner Foley made a motion to close the meeting to the public, seconded by Commissioner Dougherty, with all members voting in the affirmative.

There being no further business to discuss, Commissioner Foley moved, seconded by Commissioner Dougherty that the meeting be adjourned at 7:24 PM with all members voting in the affirmative.
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